
In 2019, I will be taking leave for the full 12 months. I have completed my fi ve year 
contract as the Maths Coordinator at Kapunda High School. Before my position 
as Coordinator, I had already been working with the Maths faculty for three years 
as the Barossa Numeracy Coach. This may be my farewell as I may decide to retire 
and there is no guarantee of a suitable position at KHS in 2020.

During my eight year association with Kapunda High School, I have made 
friends in the Kapunda community and have thoroughly enjoyed the company 
and professionalism of the staff  at the school. Staff  have supported me through 
their compassionate understanding during some tough family times and helped 
celebrate the good times. 

I will miss the collegiate atmosphere at the school and I will miss the students. I 
have gained much knowledge about both teaching and learning, and leadership; 
attributes I will treasure for the rest of my life.

No matter what the future brings, I will always treasure the years at Kapunda High 
School.

Thank you to the wonderful staff  for making the time here fl y so fast!    

Jeanette Venhoek


